

CHARLES MARTIN DIRECTOR WATER QUALITY

TO:

Mayor Iim Grav

Urban County Council

FROM:

Charles H. Martin, P.E., Director

Division of Water Quality

DATE:

March 23, 2018

SUBJECT:

Recommendation for a FY18 (Class B Infrastructure) Stormwater Quality Projects

Incentive Grant for 150 Northland Drive, LLC.

Request

The purpose of this memorandum is to request approval of a FY18 (Class B Infrastructure) Stormwater Quality Projects Incentive Grant for 150 Northland Drive, LLC, in the amount of \$298,105.21.

Purpose of Request

The objectives of this project are to improve water quality and reduce stormwater runoff at 150 & 151 Northland Drive and the North Limestone area. The project elements include retrofit (de-paving) of an existing parking lot, and removal of other impervious surfaces such as a dilapidated pool deck and pump house, all exist in the Northland Complex, into planted swales & native landscapes, and Bioretention cells (rain gardens). The project also incorporates removal of invasive species and stormwater education through guided tours and permanent signage.

Project Cost in FY18and in Future Budget Years

The grant has been approved by the Water Quality Fees Board in the amount of \$298,105.21 and will be fully spent by FY20.

Are Funds Budgeted

Funds are budgeted in: 4052 - 303204 - 3373 - 78112 - WQINCENTIVE_18 - WQ_GRANT

Martin/Hoskins-Squier

